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ARKANSAS SENATE 

90th General Assembly - Fiscal Session, 2016 

 Amendment Form   
JBC 04/27/2016 (22) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Subtitle of Senate Bill No. 6  

AN ACT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION - DISBURSING OFFICER 

REAPPROPRIATION. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill No. 6 

 

Amend Senate Bill No. 6  as engrossed, S4/26/16 (version: 04/26/2016 1:51:29 PM) 
 
 Page 4, delete line 18 in its entirety, and substitute the following:  
 
“Development District, Inc., or for grants to any of the planning and 
development districts designated in A.C.A. § 14-166-202, in a sum not to 
exceed........................................................$297,500.” 
  
AND  
 
Page 8, line 4, insert new SECTIONS immediately following SECTION 7 to read 
as follows:  
 
“ SECTION 8. SPECIAL LANGUAGE. NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS 
CODE NOR PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW. As 
referenced in Section 1 (C) of Act 496 of 2015, and Section 3(c) of Act 1147 
of 2015, the authorized funding for grants for the Northeast Arkansas 
Economic Development District, Inc., shall be deemed to also include grants 
to any of the planning and development districts designated in A.C.A. § 14-
166-202.  
 
 SECTION 9. NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS CODE NOR PUBLISHED 
SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW. GENERAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS 
ADMINISTRATIVE FEE AND MATCHING REQUIREMENT RESTRICTION.  (a) Notwithstanding 
any other rules, regulations or provision of law to the contrary, the 
appropriation and funding authorized in Item (X) of Section 4 and Section 8 
of this Act, respectively, shall not be restricted by rules or requirements 
that may be applicable to other programs currently administered.   (b) The 
full amount of appropriation and funding authorized in Item (X) of Section 4 
and Section 8 of this Act, respectively, shall be distributed as grants 
without requirements such as administrative fees, administrative cost 
reimbursements or any matching requirements.  (c) New rules and regulations 
may be adopted to carry out the intent of the General Assembly regarding the 
appropriations authorized in this Act which comply with (b) herein. 
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AND 
 
Appropriately renumber subsequent SECTIONS of the bill.  

 
 
 
The Amendment was read the first time, rules suspended and read the second time and  _______________________ 

By: Joint Budget Committee 

By: Senator K. Ingram 
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